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DROUGHT CONDITIONS  

We have had virtually no rain for 10 weeks and although the drought has now broken 

and the grass is starting to grow again, the ground is still hard and the fields more 

brown than green.  This means things are not promising at the moment, but looking 

ahead there are some reasons for optimism (see below).  

 

 
Despite the rain, the hills are still parched  

 

This has had a serious impact on the mushroom harvest of course. The first 

chanterelles  ought to have been emerging in late June, but I have yet to see any. 

This does, of course, have certain benefits for archaeologists . T he dry soil is revealing  

hidden secrets to drone photography and falling water levels in the Elan Valley have 

drop ped  to show the walls of Nant Gwyllt House's garden walls.  

 

 



 
The Elan Valley Reservoirs are revealing the drowned past  

 

Nevertheless there are grounds to be cheerful . As usual the shallow mycelia of 

pastoral species such as field mushrooms respond relatively quickly to rain and rings 

are coming up.  

 

 



Field mushrooms are beginning to emerge  

 

  

Things are starting to move in the woods as well. I visited my best patches this 

morning to check for summer boletes and Amanitas, but there was no sign of 

movement on this front. There were, however, the first t iny false chanterelles 

(inedible) were showi ng up well against the dry soil and there were millers too (very 

edible but difficult for beginners to identify with certainty).  

 

 
 

     
View from the front door at dawn  

 

 

This leads to the approaching fungal 'high season' of September and October. It is of 

course impossible to predict with accuracy how things will pan out, but it is worth 

noting that apparently 1976 is apparently the greatest year for porcini in living 

memo ry. This is because the cloudless skies mean most trees have a very good 



growing season. This means that that there is a bigger flow of sugars down the trees 

as the temperature starts to dip and the days shorten . In turn this leads to a huge 

stimulus to th e mycelia wrapped around their roots and a big flush of fruiting bodies. 

Well, at least that is the hope . . .  

 

 
Well, we can dream!  

 

Finally, can I apologise to anyone who has been trying to get hold of me by e -mail, 

but failed. I have been having night mares with my system. This is largely -  but not 

completely -  solved now. If you send me an e -mail and I don't reply -  try again or 

phone on my mobile number.  


